# Jaguar Bulletin



# PM-CTC Student Announcements - Thursday, October 19th, 2017

This student bulletin should be read in the English/ESL classes. Maestros, please post this bulletin in your classroom

## **QUOTE OF THE WEEK:**

"Keep your face always toward the sunshine - and shadows will fall behind you."
Walt Whitman, American Poet

# Tomorrow (Friday) We Will Be on Regular (Mon.-Thurs.) Bell Schedule

There will not be LE Period tomorrow. Due to the short week and administrative review of the LE period data, we will be on regular bell schedule tomorrow.

#### **Evacuation Procedures**

Escuela Popular has a comprehensive safety plan to keep our students and staff safe during an evacuation. If a fire alarm occurs, please follow your teachers' instructions to:

- Stop working.
- Remain quiet.
- Listen for directions from teacher.
- Get in a single file line.
- Leave all your belongings inside the classroom.
- Once outside, walk in silence in a single file line.
- While at evacuation area, remain in single file line and remain quiet .
- Students should stay with their class and not attempt to locate their children in childcare. (The childcare classes have assigned student helpers to assist with evacuation.)

If an evacuation takes place during break or passing period, students go to the NEAREST evacuation area on campus (quad or behind the library) and ALL STAFF are responsible for helping out with Childcare (rooms 301-303) evacuation.

## The Great ShakeOut - 8:19pm, Thursday, October 19

We will be participating in the Great California Shakeout Earthquake Drill *tonight*!. During this drill, ALL students and staff are instructed to "Duck, Cover, and Hold." Research has shown that this is the safest procedure to follow for a California earthquake. In the 1994 Northridge quake in Los Angeles County, 80% of injuries happened to those who did not "Duck, Cover, and Hold." If you have any questions or concerns, please see Maestro EKS, PM-CTC Principal.

Campus "sweepers" will notify classes when it is safe to stop "Duck, Cover, and Hold" and move to the evacuation area assigned to your class. Teachers, be sure to leave classroom doors unlocked and open. Bring your red/green cards for your evacuation headcount.

Ceremony and Anniversary of Centro Aztlan Chicomoztco - 10am-2pm Sat. Oct. 21st at Escuela Popular High School

Maria Inez Quiñones + ceremony of Mexihca danzantes! Danza will be inside the cafeteria; ceremony in quad. A free light breakfast will be served plus a main meal. The lunch meal will consist of chicken barbeque, fajitas, and more. Students and their families are welcome.

# Q2 Student Club Organizational Meeting - Room 206, 7:15pm, Tuesday. Oct. 24th

All student club leaders will meet next Tuesday during the dinner break. Refreshments will be served. If you are interested in starting a new club for quarter 2, please attend!

#### **Construction Update**

Please use the designated walkways walking to and from the Youth Center and Student Parking Lot. Please observe a 5 MPH speed limit when driving in the student parking lot. Safety first!

# Office Hours of Maestro EKS, PM-CTC Principal

The principal is available to meet with students during the dinner break every school night except Wednesdays. Check in at the front office.

# **Main Office Hours**

The main office will close at 10pm nightly. Please contact the campus supervisors after hours for assistance.

# **Escuela Popular Website**

Visit our website at <a href="https://www.escuelapopular.org">www.escuelapopular.org</a>. You can find information related to our school such as: school calendar, event calendar, policies, enrollment information, student handbook, and much more. <a href="https://www.escuelapopular.org">Tell a friend about us too!</a>

# **ESCUELA POPULAR STUDENTS ARE PROFESSIONAL STUDENT - REMINDERS:**

#### **EPHS Students Stay Focused in Class**

In order to maintain an academic learning environment, please do not use your cell phone or other electronic devices during instructional time without permission from your teacher.

# **EPHS Students Use Appropriate Language**

At EPHS we use academic language in the classroom and on campus. Please refrain from using profanity or other inappropriate language at school. Always be respectful and courteous to your teachers, the staff, and your classmates.

#### EPHS Students Report Any Issues with Campus Safety and Security

Escuela Popular values the safety of our students and staff. If you see any activity you would like to report to our new PM-CTC Academy Campus Supervisors Elmer or Alex, please call or text them at the campus supervisor phone at (408) 426-6066.

## **EPHS Students Keep Our Classrooms and Campus Clean**

Our custodial staff has been noticing a lot of chewing gum being disposed in urinals and toilets. Please dispose of your chewing gum in the trash instead!

Also, let's keep unwanted guests (ants, cockroaches, mice) away by keeping our classrooms CLEAN. Remember: students and staff are not allowed to eat (except for mints) or drink (except for water) in the classrooms during instructional time. If you bring food or drink into the classroom, please keep it hidden away in your bags, or leave them in a "parking lot" space designated by the teacher (usually on the shelf next to the door). If your class would like to have a celebration with food, please have your teacher request permission at least two days ahead of time.

